From: Treadwell, Mark - CCS 
Sent: 16 April 2014 14:32
To: Planning
Cc: Cllr Arash Ali Fatemian; Local Member of Parliament - Rt. Hon. Sir Tony Baldry -; Councillor Michael Gibbard; Deddington PC
Subject: Planning application reference 14/00412/F Deddington

Sir / Madam,

I wish to register my objection to the plans for residential development adjacent to Deddington Castle submitted by Banner Homes.  My reasons are as follows:

Most recently against the villages wishes, the planning inspector recently imposed an additional 85 houses on the Banbury Road (Pegasus/Prudential site).  This more than fulfils Deddington’s housing quota up until 2031.  The proposed development further exceeds that quota.

The agreed Local Plan stipulates 3-5 new dwellings per year for the next 18 years to allow natural, sustainable, incremental growth.  Therefore, this application is contrary to the Cherwell Local Plan.

If this application is allowed, I believe it would set a dangerous precedent for developers seeking to build on green field open space and arable land.

The village road system and parking provision is already under pressure from the current population level.  Further development would increase the pressure to an unacceptable level whereby road safety is compromised to potentially dangerous levels.

In line with central government policy, Deddington Parish Council is producing a Neighbourhood Plan to accurately reflect the properly consulted residents views on future development.  A large scale development of the type proposed here runs contrary to that Neighbourhood Plan.

As an alternative to wholesale development on greenfield sites I think it far preferable to give precedence to the redevelopment of brownfield sites and favourable consideration given to a change of planning use class of existing buildings where they lend themselves to conversion to residential dwellings.

Thank you.

Regards,

Mark Treadwell
Mark Treadwell BSc MRICS

17 The Paddocks

Deddington

Oxon

OX15 0QN

